Motion:   Chase        Second:         Ben   Vote:  All yes
Approval of minutes from last meeting:  All yes
Nov. 17, 2020 Minutes
Reports:
· Treasurer/Regional Reps/School Level - James-36,184 plus 4 K in CD with US Bank, 2 emails on bonds but no response yet.  Some risk but more return.  Might want to seek out a financial advisor as CDs are so low and with us being a non-profit it is tough for us to set up a bond account.   Current CD matured last Sept. and rolled over.  James will check when it is available again.  Open to comments by board members:  Must maintain 20K in current checking account.  Does anyone have a contact in the financial advisor field?? Jeff knows someone who might be able to advise on getting into a short term bond fund.  If anyone else knows someone please reach out.  Ken mentioned Brian can ask NASSP’s financial office as he is on the board.
Exec. Director -See email for details.  Key points-1.  Conference was exciting/feedback, Need to have an action item around advocacy team, Slate of officers, as well as Ken’s evaluation/compensation.  Appreciated Chad’s work with advocacy-good emails.  Legislative update.  Conversation on having a possible state summer retreat.  Ken’s meeting with new NASSP representative this summer.
Treasurer - mentioned in bond conversation above
S.W. -Ben-going great.  Met 3 times for profile of a graduate team listening sessions.  Interesting to see what final outcome will be.
             S.E. -Been focusing on advocacy work.  Working on ESSA II money        meetings-send Chase feedback
N.E. -Things going well, trying to get next year mapped out
N.W. -John-planning for next year, enjoyed conference format and content
Middle Level -
AP Directors -
Alt. School Director/Pres. Elect -  Tracy de Ryk might have more to add on the Alt School front.  We had some good email exchanges in January about how Alt Schools are funded.  Some alt school principals were feeling like their schools and programs were being targeted for potential cuts as districts tried to prepare for what looked like massive cuts that might be required.  Essentially alt schools are funded differently (more like a small school).  This means in most districts they get a higher rate of ADM for their students… so they end up generating more funding.  They make money.  They are also required by statute to operate at a 7:1 student teacher ratio.
On the Pres. Elect front… I’ve been trying to take a more active role in lobbying WASSP concerns to legislators.  I’ve testified twice  now to the House Ed committee, tried once with the Senate.  I’ve sent tons of emails and I’ve tried to connect principals with key Reps/ Senators in their districts… in hopes that they will listen to someone that can vote for them.  I’ve heard back from many legislators… mostly Uinta County folks, but also some others, Harshman, Rothfus, Scott and Landon.  I will try to keep this work up as best I can… I think the more folks they hear from the better though.


· Informational Items:
· Reflection on Virtual Winter Conference- Jeff recognized the good work of Ken and board as well as members who made the conference as success.
· Ken voiced question if it was better to have 7 short sessions or a day or two in one shot
· Ben-super impressed with presenters, appreciate quality of speakers.
· Huge thank you to Ken and Jeff!


· Any Interest in a Summer Board Retreat?
    Shad-helpful to get together for a day or afternoon to set vision and purpose
    Chase-feel there would be value to it and solidify responsibilities for each position--Ken joked about Guernsey but if we could get on the Camp it might be awesome exposure for all of us.
    Other voiced support so conversation shifted to time?  June works for Shad.  19th June not good for Jeff??
    Ken is going to get with Shad and put together some dates to push out 


·  Action Items:
· Executive Directors Evaluation / Compensation for 2021-2022
· Jeff asked Ken to go to break out room.  
· Motion: Jason G-Moved to provide Ken G a one time $1250.00 bonus for 2020-2021 year only and maintain past expense(zoom/internet)/enrollment incentives.  
Shad-Second.  Discussion: keep zoom,  works well for participants  
Vote:  All unanimous
· Election of 2021-2022 WASSP Officers
    Discussion of adding some new regional reps, everything else is similar
    Who is interested in being President Elect?  John G. nominated as President Elect.  Reggie M. moved into NW rep spot leaving an at large rep spot open.   Micah is SE regional director.
Motion to approve 2021-2022 Slate of Officers:  Moved:  Ben    Second:  Chase Vote: unanimous  
        Advocacy Team for April 21
        Chase Moved:  Jeff/Chase/Ken/John/Brian C./Shad will represent virtually at NASSP              Advocacy     Conf.        Mtg   Second:  Vote: un

Good of the Order:   Next meeting?  No action on horizon beyond finalizing elections
Motion to adjourn the meeting:    Ben moved, James seconded


